
公報編號 Journal No.: 200                公布日期 Publication Date: 02-02-2007 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

1/7 
 
 

 

 

香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199912717AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

DECATHLON 
4, BOULEVARD DE MONS, 59650 VILLENEUVE D'ASCQ, FRANCE. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

JOHNSON, STOKES & MASTER 
19TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 28, 38, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

20-02-1998 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-01-2007 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Amusement machines, automatic and coin-operated. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
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The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; data 
processing apparatus; amplifiers; head cleaning tapes (recording); videotapes; audio 
and video compact-discs; data processing disc changing apparatus in the form of 
jukeboxes; magnetic discs; optical discs; optical compact-discs; floppy disks; magnetic 
data media; optical data media; electronic cardio frequency meters apparatus, not for 
medical use; projection screens; magnetic encoders; apparatus for recording sound; 
sound recording carriers; printers for use with computers; printed circuits; 
intercommunication apparatus; interfaces (for computers); apparatus for games adapted 
for use with television receivers only; lasers not for medical purposes; magnetic data 
readers, being data processing apparatus; optical characters readers; audio and video 
receivers; computer mouses; sound cards, video cards; scanners (data processing 
equipment, not for medical use); protection devices for personal use against accidents; 
nets for protection against accidents; electrical remotely controlled ignition 
apparatus; sighting spectacles for firearms; apparatus and instruments for astronomy; 
scales; luminous beacons; barometers; marking buoys, signalling buoys; directional 
compasses; fog signals, non explosive; protective helmets; swimming belts, life-saving 
belts; diving suits, gloves for divers; diver masks; pedometers; teeth protectors; 
optical spectacles; spectacle cases; fire extinguishers; bullet-proof waistcoats; 
safety restraints (other than for vehicle seats and sports equipment); hydrometers; 
hygrometers; binoculars; optical lamps; battery for flashlights; tape measures, being 
measuring instruments; breathing apparatus for underwater swimming; navigational 
instruments; observation instruments; lightening conductors; cameras; life-saving rafts; 
all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 28 
games, toys, play balloons; gymnastic and sport articles (except clothes, shoes, 
carpets); skating boots with skates attached; roller skates; roller blades; basket 
panels; goals; hang gliders; archery implements; bows for archery; bobsleighs; kites; 
kite reels; strings for rackets; gut for rackets; rackets; balls for games; fishing 
tackle; sailboards; surf boards (without engine); snorkels; balls; balloons; studs for 
football boots; shin guards (sport articles); nets for sport; golf clubs; skis; water-
skis; edges of skis; ski bindings; rods for fishing; reels for fishing, bite indicators 
(fishing tackle); fish hooks; artificial fishing bait and decoys for fishing; weights; 
bar-bells; sport apparatus; parallel bars; horizontal bars; bows; crossbow and arrows; 
harpoon guns (sports articles); weapons for Japanese sport bout (kobudo, nunchaku); 
flippers for swimming; swimming pools (play articles); slides (playthings); skateboards; 
practical jokes; swings; sport frame and climbing frame; trampoline; billiard and 
billiard balls; billiard cues; stationary exercise bicycles; chest expanders 
(exercisers); spurs, sabres and foils for use as fencing weapons; fencing gloves, 
fencing masks; hockey sticks; skittles (games), and boules; body reeducation apparatus 
(gymnastic apparatus); body building apparatus; moving runway; abdominal boards 
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(gymnastic apparatus); mechanical apparatus for training in running; tables for table 
tennis; theatrical masks; sleighs (sport articles); scooters (toys); ornaments for 
Christmas trees (except illumination articles and confectionery); hurdles for hurdle 
race; starting blocks for stadium; pistolet starters; spring boards (sport articles); 
relay stick; pole for vaulting; javelin; discus for throwing; shot for putting; post 
and bars for jumping. 
 
類別 Class 38 
diffusion of radio and television programmes; radio broadcasting; television 
broadcasting; computer aided transmission of messages and images; communication by 
computers; diffusion of cinematographic films and audiovisual programmes; 
communications by telegrams; communications by telephone; computer aided transmission 
of messages; all included in Class 38. 
 
類別 Class 41 
education, instruction services and correspondence courses in relation to management, 
marketing and sale; providing training for workforces in the scope of the company jobs; 
providing entertainment in amusement parks, casino and discotheque; amusement parks 
services; providing casino facilities; health club services; physical education; 
discotheque services; providing sporting facilities; organising sporting and cultural 
activities; organization of sports events; publication of books, periodicals and 
phonograms; lending library services; animal training; production of shows; production 
of films; agency services for artists; rental of films, video cassette recorders, 
television sets, video tapes, sound recordings, movie projectors and show scenery; 
organization of educational or entertainment competitions; arranging and conducting of 
colloquiums; arranging and conducting of conferences and congresses; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; providing education or entertainment 
information; providing cinema facilities and movie studios; production of radio and 
television programmes; recording studio services; all included in Class 41. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199913427AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

DECATHLON 
4, BOULEVARD DE MONS, 59650 VILLENEUVE D'ASCQ, FRANCE. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

JOHNSON, STOKES & MASTER 
19TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 21 
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[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

04-02-1998 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

24-01-2007 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Amusement machines, automatic and coin-operated. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; data 
processing apparatus; amplifiers; cleaning tapes for reading-head in disc drives; video 
tapes; audio video compacts-discs; juke boxes (for computers); magnetic disks; optical 
discs; optical compact-discs; floppy disks; magnetic data media; optical data media; 
projection screens; magnetic encoders; sound recording carriers; printers for use with 
computers; printed circuits; intercommunication apparatus; data-processing interfaces 
(for computers); apparatus for games adapted for use with television receivers only; 
lasers not for medical purposes; readers (data processing equipment); optical 
characters readers; audio and video receivers; mouses (data processing equipment); 
sound cards, video cards; scanners (data processing equipment, not for medical use); 
protection devices for personal use against accidents; nets for protection against 
accidents; igniting apparatus, electric for igniting at a distance; sighting telescopes 
for firearms; apparatus and instruments for astronomy; electrical remote-control 
ignition devices; scales; luminous beacons; barometers; marking buoys, signaling buoys; 
directional compasses; non explosive fog signals; protective helmets; swimming belts, 
lifebelts; dog whistles; diving suits, gloves for divers; divers' masks; pedometers; 
teeth protectors; optical spectacles; skiing glasses; spectacle cases; extinguishers; 
bullet-proof jackets; safety harnesses (other than for vehicle seats and sports 
equipment); hydrometers; hygrometers; binoculars; optical lamps; battery for 
flashlights; meters; breathing apparatus for underwater swimming; navigational 
instruments; observation instruments; lightning conductors; cameras; life-saving rafts, 
revolution counters; speedometers; elbow guards, knee guards, wrist guards (sport 
articles); all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 21 
non electric utensils and containers for household or cooking (neither in precious 
metal or plated therewith); buckets; plates and tumblers (not of precious metal); 
flasks (other than of precious metal); bottle gourds; non-electric coffeepots not of 
precious metal; combs and sponges, brushes (except paint brushes); brush-making 
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materials; steelwool, unworked or semi-worked glass (except glass for construction); 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware; ice boxes (other than of precious metal); 
insulating flasks; all included in Class 21. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200005207AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

DECATHLON 
4, BOULEVARD DE MONS, 59650 VILLENEUVE D'ASCQ, FRANCE. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

JOHNSON, STOKES & MASTER 
19TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 18, 25, 29, 32, 38, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

09-02-1998 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-01-2007 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Amusement machines, automatic and coin-operated. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; data 
processing apparatus; amplifiers; head cleaning tapes (recording); videotapes; audio-
video compact discs; magnetic discs; optical discs; optical compact-discs; floppy disks; 
magnetic data media; optical data media; electronic cardio frequency metering apparatus; 
projection screens; magnetic encoders; apparatus for recording sound; sound recording 
carriers; printers for use with computers; printed circuits; interfaces (for computers); 
apparatus for games adapted for use with television receivers only; lasers not for 
medical purposes; optical characters readers; audio and video receivers; mouses (data 
processing equipment); sound cards, video cards; scanners (data processing equipment, 
not for medical use); nets for protection against accidents; electric igniting 
apparatus for igniting at a distance; sighting telescopes for firearms; apparatus and 
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instruments for astronomy; scales; luminous beacons; barometers; marking buoys, 
signalling buoys; directional compasses; non explosive fog signals; protective helmets; 
swimming belts, life belts; diving suits, gloves for divers; divers' masks; pedometers; 
teeth protectors; optical spectacles; spectacle cases; extinguishers; bullet-proof 
waistcoats; safety harnesses (other than for vehicle seats and sports equipment); 
hydrometers; hygrometers; binoculars; optical lamps; breathing apparatus for underwater 
swimming; navigational instruments; lightning arresters; cameras; life-saving rafts; 
all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 18 
leather and imitations of leather, animal skins, goods made of leather and imitations 
of leather (not included in other classes and not including gloves and belts); handbags, 
travelling bags; harness, trunks (luggage) and suitcases; umbrellas; parasols and 
walking sticks; whips and saddlery; purses; school bags; pocket wallets; briefcases; 
key cases of leather; school satchels; attache cases; purses (not of precious metal); 
beach bags; bags for climbers; alpenstocks; saddle trees and fastenings for saddle; 
bridles (harness); bags for campers; game bags; collars for animals; covers for horse-
saddles; halters (for horses); straps for skates; sling bags for carrying infants; 
harness for animals; bits for animals (harness); backpacks; sports bags made of leather 
or imitations of leather; all included in Class 18. 
 
類別 Class 25 
bathing suits; bathing caps; bath sandals; bath slippers; sweaters; skirts; dresses; 
trousers; shirts; belts (clothing); gloves (clothing); hats; caps; socks; stockings; 
tights; shoes (except orthopaedic shoes); ballet shoes; kimonos, all for use in sport 
rooms and sport halls; all included in Class 25. 
 
類別 Class 29 
meat, fish (not live), poultry (not live) and game (dead); meat extracts; preserved, 
dried and cooked fruits and vegetables; jams, compotes, eggs; milk and milk products; 
edible oils and edible fats; nutritional additives (not for medical purposes); protein 
and lipids for human consumption; all included in Class 29. 
 
類別 Class 32 
beers; mineral water and aerated water; non-alcoholic beverages and preparations for 
making non-alcoholic beverages; fruit juice beverages and fruit juices; syrups; high-
calorie flavoured drinks (other than for medical purposes); all included in Class 32. 
 
類別 Class 38 
news agency services; broadcasting of television programmes; radio broadcasting; 
television broadcasting; computer aided transmission of messages and images; 
communications by computers; diffusion of cinematographic films and audiovisual 
programmes; communications by telegrams; communications by telephone; messages sending; 
computer aided transmission of messages; all included in Class 38. 
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類別 Class 41 
education academy services; provision of correspondence courses; providing of training 
for workforces in the field of the company jobs; entertainment relating to sports; 
providing organization of continuous workshops and events relating to tennis, swimming, 
running, cross country, football, cycling, windsurfing, hiking and gymnastic, 
introduction to roller practicing, use of nautical controls and maps, for both children 
and adults, all being entertainment services; amusement park services; casino services; 
health club services; physical education services; discotheque services; providing 
sport facilities; organising sporting and cultural activities; organization of sport 
events; publication of books and periodicals; production of phonograms; animal training; 
production of shows; production of films; agency services for performing artists; 
rental of films, of video cassette recorders, of television sets, of video tapes, of 
sound recordings, of movie projectors and of show scenery; organization of educational 
or entertainment competitions; arranging and conducting of colloquiums; arranging and 
conducting of conferences; arranging and conducting of congresses; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; education of entertainment 
information; providing cinema facilities; movie studios; production of radio and 
television programmes; recording studio services; all included in Class 41. 
 
 

 


